City of Hebron Estates
Minutes
City Community Center
June 6, 2006
7:00 p.m.

Present: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Duddy, Forshee, Murphy, Tucker, Atty. Edison, Tom Barr of Pioneer News and 9 guests. inutes: A correction was made to the May 2nd minutes to change "Shepard" to "Shepherd" and "Scenic Trail" to "Burkland Livd". Motion to approve May 2, 2006 minutes with two corrections was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Murphy; Motion Passed 4/0.

Budget: Motion to pay the regular monthly bills for the month of May was made by Comm. Murphy and seconded by Comm. Tucker; Motion Passed 4/0. Comm. Tucker requested that Clerk Picheo show the \$14693 check from Municipal Aid fund correctly into the budget instead of just in the total amount.

Officer Wilson Report: Mayor Clark reported for Officer Wilson. Officer Wilson reported working 19 hours for May with 34 contacts.

Old Business: Atty. Edison conducted the 2nd reading of Ordinance 2006-03; Budget for fiscal year July 1, 2006 to June 30, 2007. Motion to approve the ordinance was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Murphy; Passed 4/0.

Comm. Murphy asked if the city resident who may not be using Rumpke did, in fact, have account with them. Mayor Clark stated that he talked with Michael Sweeten of Rumpke and asked that the city attorney be notified if the resident did not have an account with Rumpke. To date, Attorney Edison has not received any word that the resident did not have a Rumpke account.

Comm. Tucker stated that both he and the Mayor have met with Noe's Bush Hogging Company about ditch work on Scenic Trail, East Hebron Lane, and Burkland Blvd. According to their report it states that the ditches on Burkland Blvd (3611 & 3613) have a 3" fall; the driveways located at 3966 through 3968 Scenic Trail have a 4" fall and driveways located at 3964 to 3966 Scenic Trail have a 2.75" fall; the report states that there would not be enough fall for water to properly drain out of those yards. The estimate for the work was \$700. Mayor Clark stated that a resident had spoken to Jerry Burke about digging a culvert in that area to aid in the drainage. Mr. Burke advised the resident there would be a lawsuit if a culvert was dug. Mayor Clark reminded the council that the city's responsibility in completing the ditch work on East Hebron Lane (adjoining the cemetery) must be done since the Bullitt County Board of Education and the cemetery owner's have already done their part.

ayor Clark and Comm. Tucker stated that they have had to remove old yard sale signs from all over the city because some sidents leave them up after their sales have ended. Mayor Clark asked Atty. Edison if anyone had to be notified to remove the signs and he said no. Mayor Clark made a plea to all residents to please remove all temporary signs after their events.

Comm. Murphy led a discussion on the city-wide yard sale held Saturday, June 3rd. Comm. Murphy stated that she placed a \$26.00 notice in the Courier Journal and due to the Memorial Day holiday the Pioneer News could not get the notice in their next edition. On the day of the sale \$ 42 was collected from all participants, leaving an \$18 balance to be used for next year's sale. Comm. Murphy stated that when her husband went to collect the money for the notice, approximately 20 people stated their newsletters, advising them of the sale, were not received until June 1st or 2nd. Comm. Murphy stated that she had spoken to the city clerk and that the clerk did not know why the newsletters were received so late. Tom Barr said that the Pioneer News deals with the same issue and another guest stated that she works in payroll and still is receiving w-2's from January. One guest stated that their sale was not very good because events for the Crusade for Children were taking place the same weekend. According to the Mayor, Comm. Murphy and another resident it was one of their best yard sales.

Mr. McGinty reminded everyone that the Senior Activity group would be meeting on June 7th at 7:00 pm at our community center to set up guidelines and meeting dates.

New Business: Mayor Clark asked the council to reappoint Paul Kulmer for Hebron Estates Planning & Zoning representative with Bullitt County. Council agreed.

A guest requested that the next city newsletter include a reminder about Officer Wilson's patrols within the city. Mayor Clark and Comm. Murphy both stated that Officer Wilson has made a positive impact in our community.

Motion was made to go into Executive Session regarding personnel by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Murphy; Passed 4/0. Motion was made to return from Executive Session by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Murphy; Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on the mortgage business building signs on Burkland Blvd. Mayor Clark advised the council that a registered violation letter had been sent to the business. Mayor Clark asked Atty. Edison to send them a letter.

guest led a discussion on the weak lighting for the new community center sign. Motion to adjourn was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Murphy; Passed 4/0. Next meeting will be August 1, 2006 (due to the cancellation of the city's July 4th meeting).

1